
St. Albert Potter’s Guild General April 
Meeting Minutes 

Meeting Called to Order: 7:03 P.M. 

March Minutes Approved by Mary Hutchings seconded by Linda Willard 

President:   

Lesley requested that anyone not wanting to work their committees next year let us know so we can be sure to have 
replacements in place come our new season.  Also if any committees need more help within their group to also let us 
know so we can do our best to secure that assistance for you.   

Could members please give some thought to holding one of three positions that will be open on the board next year. 

At June meeting we will be holding our draw (dinner and a movie) for people with entries in the glaze mixing/ spring 
house keeping  draw box.  You must be at the meeting to claim your prize.  If you are not, you forfeit the prize and we 
keep drawing until we have a winner that is present. 

Vice-President: 

Willie reminded current members to reapply before the end of May 31st.  Renewal forms are on the website with a few 
copies at the guild.  If we do not get your renewal by June 1st, your membership will be forfeited. Membership fees are 
set by the members at the annual general meeting.   Last year fees were $240. for St. Albert residents and $300. for non-
residents.  If the membership votes to increase the fees you can make a separate (from the one you may have submitted 
with your renewal application.  You do have until the end of June to get your checks in.) check for the difference and 
submit it later.  If you can not attend the next monthly meeting you can drop off your application in the clear letter holder 
on the bulletin board in our pottery studio.  

New members wanting to get into the guild must apply by May 31st.  There are applications on line as well as paper 
copy ones in each current members handbook on Page 31.  

Secretary: 

We have three new magazines to be stamped and put in our library. 



Treasurer: 

In savings we have $36, 052.31.  In checking we have $3,717.89.   Everything has been paid out other than the Spring 
sale. 

Program Report: 

The internal workshops have been a great success and the hope is to expand and continue with them along with our 
other workshops.    The Pizza Party/work bee was a great success.  This board has decided to make it an annual tradition 
with perhaps a second in the winter a month before our Christmas sale.   It was a great exchange of ideas and a lot of 
camaraderie amongst members. 

Mark calendars for Gene Brenda’s June 10th hand building goblet demonstration.  It should cost around $20. and there 
will be a sheet to sign up on at the next meeting.  

Communications Report: 

Nothing to report. 

TIPS 

Rachelle demonstrated how to use a firing stand for doing beads etc. and explained the durability of the rods that are 
used with it.  

Adoline told us about using Christmas lights inside of her potted garden lantern and lighting it with a small solar 
powered panel device hooked into the lights. 

SAPVAC: 

SAPVAC has changed providers for the hand held receipt units  we use at our sales.  There may be a few minor 
differences users might notice but they are basically the same as what we have been using in the past. 

Supply & Capital: 

When we are using chemicals and the bag is down to about 6 to 8 pounds, please put it on the order list.  Jan offered to 
help Diane when she is doing her pre order inventory.  List is hanging up in the chemical room. 

Clay: 

Consider buying older clay, it will not likely to be ordered in the future  (600 & 580).  This older stock is taking up a lot of 
space.    

Be sure to pay $10. glazing fee if you are using clay you are buying elsewhere  but are using guild glazes and/or firing 
your pots at the studio.    

Library: 

A suggestion was made to keep the library cards in the same cupboard as the books/videos are located. 

Glazes: 

Thank you to members for stepping up to the plate and mixing their glazes. 

. 



Raku: 

There will be Raku at the site on April 22nd starting at 9:00 a.m. 

Housekeeping: 

Sign-up sheet is out for Spring clean-up.  Please do your part. 

New Business: 

Betty-Lou explained the need for a volunteer to go to the Gibbon’s Landing School to do some work with her students.  
Linda Willard had already been in touch with the teacher.  Thank you Linda. 

Ruth-Anne told us about a local artist, Kaleb Romano, who would be interested in doing a workshop for us. 

Old Business:  

Morley and Angela will take care of putting our boards out for the sale. 

Flyers and bookmarks were put out for anyone to take and hand out.   Margaret will leave some in the studio for people 
to take for distribution and hanging up in workplace bulletin boards etc.  There is also an on-line flyer for people to 
access to send out on Facebook, Twitter etc. 

Please wear aprons at the sale. 

No early sales or early removals.  Must let last shoppers finish buying before you pack up. 

Empty boxes would be appreciated for people to take their larger pieces home. 

Use good quality tape to adhere you prices to piece, not the matte tape.  Price pieces in dollars not dollars and cents. 

Commission will be 15%. 

Rachelle will email out an idea for layout of the sale to the people who are setting up. 

We were all shown the beautiful new poster Rachelle put together for us.  Great job! 

Remember to do up an extra pot for our Cancer Fund Foundation table.  All proceeds from that table will go to the 
Foundation. 

Marg Brenda thanked everyone for bringing in their pieces to display from her workshop and suggested she may be 
hosting another one after the Spring sale. 

April 27th will be the last gas firing before the sale. 

Motion to adjourn at 7:53 by Yolanda Stark; Seconded by Maureen Rooney 




